# ◇ 英 語

英 1-1~英 1-10 まで 10 ページあります。

## I 次の英文を読み、設問に答えなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。

If we want to avoid dangerous climate change, we have to reduce the amount of meat we eat. This is according to the biggest ever analysis of the food system's effect on the environment. In western countries, beef consumption needs to be reduced by 90% and be replaced by five times more beans. The research also finds that enormous changes to farming are needed if we want to feed 10 billion people (the expected world population in a few decades).

Food production already causes a large amount of damage to the environment, via greenhouse gases from farm animals, \*deforestation and water shortages from farming. But without action, its effect will get far worse as the world population rises by 2.3 billion people by 2050. "It is quite shocking," said Marco Springmann at the University of Oxford, who led the research team.

The new study follows the publication of a U.N. report. In that report, the world's leading scientists warned there are just 12 years in which to keep global warming under 1.5°C. Even half a degree above that will significantly increase the risks of drought, floods and extreme heat. The report said eating less meat and dairy was important.

The new research combined data from every country to study the effect of food production on the global environment. It then looked at what we can do to stop a food crisis. "There is no easy solution," said Springmann. "But changes to people's diets and technological change on farms are the two essential things. Hopefully, there will also be a reduction in food loss and waste." About a third of food produced today is wasted.

The researchers said a global shift to a "flexitarian" diet was needed to keep climate change under 2°C. This flexitarian diet means people need to eat 75% less beef, 90% less pork and half the number of eggs. They must also triple their consumption of beans. This would reduce emissions from farm animals by 50%.

In rich nations, the dietary changes needed are greater. People in the U.K. and U.S. need to eat 90% less beef and drink 60% less milk. They also need to eat four to six times more beans. However, the millions of people in poor nations need to eat a little more meat and dairy.

"But we need a global change", Springmann said. "I think we can do it, but we really need governments to do more. People can make a personal difference by changing their diet and by asking their politicians for better environmental laws. That is also very important."

\*deforestation「森林破壞」

解	答番号	1 ~ 5	
本	文の内容に	合うように、次の 1~5 の質問に答えるのに最も適切な表現を	①~④
カュ	ら一つずつ	選びなさい。	
1	Instead of	eating more beef, what do scientists suggest?	1
	1	Eating more beans	
	2	Eating more chicken	
	3	Eating more grains	
	4	Eating more pork	
2	_	to a U.N. report, at what temperature increase will there be ant change in the environment?	2
	1	1.5°C	
	2	1.7°C	
	3	1.8°C	
	4	2.0°C	
3	According	g to Springmann, what two actions are most important?	3
	1	Changing the environment and people's minds	
	2	Changing food loss and food waste	
	3	Changing the weather and technology	
	4	Changing what people eat and how people farm	

問題は次のページに続きます。

1	Drink more milk	
2	Eat more beans	
3	Eat more nuts and meat	
4	Not change anything from their current diet	
Which is	TRUE about the dietary changes?	5
1	In poor nations, people need to eat fewer beans.	
2	In poor nations, people need to eat less meat and drink less milk.	
	② ③ ④ Which is 7	<ul> <li>② Eat more beans</li> <li>③ Eat more nuts and meat</li> <li>④ Not change anything from their current diet</li> <li>Which is TRUE about the dietary changes?</li> <li>① In poor nations, people need to eat fewer beans.</li> </ul>

4 In rich nations, people need to eat less meat and drink less milk.

3 In rich nations, people need to eat fewer beans.

4 What would a person on a flexitarian diet most likely do?

# このページは空白です。

II 次の	会 話 で 、 空 所 6 ~ 10 に入る表現を選択肢 ①~⑨から				
	げつ選び所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。				
Yukina:	Hi, Tom. ( 6 )				
Tom:	Oh, hi, Yukina. It's great to hear from you. What's up?				
Yukina:	I have been cooking all morning. Would you like to have dinner at				
	my place tonight?				
Tom:	( 7 ) Are you cooking Italian food again?				
Yukina:	No, this time I am making some Indian dishes. Have you ever had Indian				
	food?				
Tom:	No, I haven't. I've never tried it. (8)				
Yukina:	It's extremely spicy. It's like Western food except it is much hotter.				
Tom:	Well, it sounds delicious. I generally like hot food. Western food can be a				
	little boring sometimes. What time should I get to your house?				
Yukina:	Please come anytime you like. You can even come over now if you want to.				
Tom:	Sure. I'll leave straight away. ( 9 )				
Yukina:	Okay, see you then.				
Tom:	( [10 )				

Yukina: No, just bring yourself.

解答番号

6 ~ 10

選択肢

- ① Do you want me to bring anything?
- ② Do you want me to bring myself?
- 3 I am Yukina.
- 4 It's me, Yukina.
- ⑤ I'll see you next week.
- 6 I'll see you soon.
- 7 That sounds good.
- What do you like?
- 9 What's it like?

III 次の広告を読んで、設問に答えなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。

# **HOKKAIDO TOUR**

# from \$1871

DEPARTURES: May, June, July, August, September, October

When you say Japan, most people think of Tokyo and Kyoto, but it would be very unfortunate to limit yourself to only the main island of Honshu. Hokkaido, the most northerly island of the archipelago is a beautiful place. Nature, relaxation, sport ... so much awaits you on this 15-day (14 nights) island trip.

# From May to October inclusive.

Trip price shown is **per person** (depending on dates and availability).

Price calculated based on a twin room for 2 people. Single room supplement: contact us.

## Included:

Accommodation in hotels and ryokan (3-star / 4-star); the meals stated (9 breakfasts and 8 dinners).

JR Hokkaido Passes for 7 days.

#### Not included:

International flights, air taxes, any meals not mentioned, entry to sites, local travel within each area, optional travel insurance.

## Itinerary:

Day 1: Travel to Sapporo	Day 6: Rebun	Day 11: Shiretoko
Day 2: Sapporo	Day 7: Rishiri	Day 12: Kawayu Onsen
Day 3: Sapporo	Day 8: Sounkyo Onsen	Day 13: Kawayu Onsen
Day 4: Otaru	Day 9: Sounkyo Onsen	Day 14: Sapporo
Day 5: Wakkanai	Day 10: Shiretoko	Day 15: Flight home

解答番号 11 ~ 20

次の  $1\sim10$  について、広告の内容に合うものはそれぞれの解答欄の[1] を、広告の内容に合わないものは解答欄の[2] をマークしなさい。

1	The advertisement above is for a 15-day tour of Honshu, Kyushu and Hokkaido.	11
2	The tour is only available six months of the year.	12
3	The price is given in euros.	13
4	The tour price is the same for each month listed.	14
5	The first night will be spent in Sapporo.	15
6	The tour price includes a total of 17 meals.	16
7	The tour price includes JR train fares for every day of the tour.	17
8	The tour price does not include air flights to or from another country.	18
9	The travelers will visit at least two onsen towns.	19
10	The advertisement explains how travelers can buy travel insurance.	20

IV	次の1~5の空所に入れるのに最も適切な語句を①~④から一つずつ選びなさい。 解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。				
	1	Why	are you always rude (	21	) your parents?
		1 2	among of	<ul><li>3</li><li>4</li></ul>	to with
	2	We'r	e getting ( 22 ) bett	er at	mountain biking.
		1	any	3	many
		2	much	4	some
	3	We	can't stay for long, (	23	)?
		1	are we	3	can we
		2	do we	4	will we
	4	I wa	anted to help him, ( 24	)	he said he could do it himself.
		1	but	3	with
		2	that	4	what
	5	I m	anaged ( 25 ) the	book	ks you had been looking for.
		1	find	3	to find
		2	finding	4	to be found

二ヶ所に入る語句を選び、その語句の番号を所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。				
1	Can (	)( 26	)( )	( )( 27 )
	(	) on the moon?		
	語群	<ol> <li>it is</li> <li>imagine</li> <li>like</li> </ol>	(4) (5) (6)	to live what you
2	My moth		)( 28	)( )( 29 )
	(	) his health.		
	語群	<ol> <li>for</li> <li>to eat</li> <li>told</li> </ol>	<ul><li>4</li><li>5</li><li>6</li></ul>	my father not too much
3	I (	)( 30 )(	)(	)( 31 )( )
	語群	① fit ② how to ③ to figure	<b>4 5 6</b>	need the furniture out

V 次の1~3 において語群を並べ替えて英文を作りなさい。語群から文の指定された